MINUTES OF THE SADDLEWORTH MEDICAL PRACTICE PATIENT PARTICIPATION GROUP MEETING HELD ON 19TH JULY,  2016 AT  THE UPPERMILL SURGERY at 1.30 P.M.
1. Apologies were received from Alma McInnes (holiday); Nicky Collins (work); Vicki Howard (other work); David Makin (funeral) and Sue Palfrey (sick).

1. Present: Royce Franklin (Chair and minutes) Alice Rea; Gillian Clarke; Caroline Wallis; Tracy jenkinson (Practice Manager);  Joan Darke; Joyce brown; Eamon O’Daly and Carole Cressey
2.  Minutes of the meeting held on 12th April, 2016 were accepted as a true record.
Matters Arising (a) Blood Tests In answer to two questions, Tracy said that the surgery does try to provide a good phlebotomy service and the practice is usually able to book a blood test within a couple of days. If this does not suit the patient, they are able to travel to the ROH and have their blood taken there. The practice asks patients to try and ring later in the day to allow the Receptionists to deal with urgent calls first thing in the morning and also to allow the GPs time to finish morning surgery, complete visits and then look at the blood results and decide what actions are needed.    (b) T.V. Screen Vicki had sent her apologies.  She is very much involved in modifying the I.T. systems and this item will be dealt with afterwards.
3. C.Q.C. Inspection  The practice received a ‘good’ report which is the second highest. Full discussion next time once the practice has had the opportunity to digest the contents.  A full report is available on the website.
4. Hedge leading to the surgery from the car park needs cutting  Has been reported and will receive attention.
5. Implications for the Practice of the new I.T. system.  Again in the midst of the work and a full assessment will be made next time.  The new system has had implications for all patients; Tracy informed members that every effort had been made to make certain patients on repeat prescriptions did not run out of medication during the changeover.  The Chair felt the press could have been used more to inform patients of the implications.  Tracy felt everything had been done possible to inform patients of changes.  Tracy did not agree with the Chair that again the situation reflected the practice’s reluctance to use the press. 
6. Dementia Joyce on a Radio Manchester on which she had appeared    Joyce reminded members of  the weekend  on 13/14th September at the swimming baths.  Any member welcome – 5 vacancies still available.    
7. Needs to Combat Isolationism  Jonathan Hughes, who is employed by Transport for      Greater Manchester had been to the Health and Wellbeing Group and talked about his role in looking at the transport system in the area.  One of his tasks in his report to the Health and Wellbeing group was to combat isolationism particularly amongst the old.  The use of the Local Link was one of our annual aims and P.P.G. members were urged to think about the current bus service and how it might be improved to combat iolsationism.. Jonathan will be conducting a survey seeking views about transport in Saddleworth.

8. Report Back from the C.C.G. A.G.M.  Carole had attended the meeting held in the Latics’ new suite at boundary Park.  Dr Ian Wilkinson the Clinical Officer for the C.C.G. had given an excellent talk on the changing role of the G.P.  but Carole felt the meal offered in the present economics was too lavish.

9. Newsletter  It was felt by the group we should not have a theme this time but we should concentrate on dementia next time when the dementia weekend has gone.  Felt by the end of September would be best.  Then we could have the ‘’flu injections as part of the newsletter.  Tracy to supply Nicky with the changes in the surgery including the new doctor due to start in August, Dr Naomi Sen. Nicky had already been supplied with the dates purposes of the group meetings until the end of the year.

10. Report on the Carers’ Group continues to flourish.    
11. Friends and Family  Still an expectation on the practice to carry these out.  No recent figures to examine.  Caroline happy to continue.   

12. Spreading the Load Chair referred to his report to the A.G.M. where he had reported he felt the tasks surrounding the P.P.G. should be spread more.  The previous time where there was a scheduled meeting it  had had to be cancelled because of his indisposition.  Such circumstances should be avoided in future.  A Vice Chair ius needed and one with whom he would work on  agenda and who would take over the Chair probably in 18 months time.  Carole volunteered to take on this role.  This was agreed by those present.  The next meeting will therefore be preceded by an emergency general meeting to legalise th post.

13. Dates of next meeting:  Tuesday.  13th  September, 2016 at 1 p.m.       
